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WILTWYCK QUILTERS’ 

GUILD NEWSLETTER 
 

Wiltwyckquilters.org      SEPTEMBER 2012              Volume 36 Issue 1 

  

NEXT GUILD MEETING 

Saturday, September 8, 2012 

Grace Community Church 

160 Seremma Ct., Lake Katrine NY 

10:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m. for 

coffee, tea and snacks 

Items to bring for the September 

meeting: 

 Name Tag (wear it and get a 

raffle ticket) 

 Show and Tell items 

 Completed Community Service 

Items 

 

TREATS  TREATS 

 All members are asked to bring a 

snack to the monthly meeting. The 

Hospitality Schedule is as follows 

according to the first letter of your last 

name. September and December are 

omitted because of the parties. 

Oct.-M N O       Nov.-P I J        Jan.-L S T  

Feb,-U V W      Mar.-Y C D       Apr.-A B Z 

May-E F K R    June-G H J 

Thank you for your efforts. Last year 

was a success with delicious treats for 

each meeting. Many hands make the 

task easier.    

 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 

Welcome back to the start of our 2012-

2013 year!   Hope everyone had a great 

summer, and now back to quilting. It's 

starting off with our 35th Anniversary 

Party on September 8, 2012.  The 

business meeting will be very short, 

just last minute information on the 

Quilt Show.  There will be NO freebie 

table, NO library, NO Raffle and NO fat 

Q's, just SHOW AND TELL. We want this 

to be a party and a good time for 

everyone. 

The October 20, 2012 meeting will be 

back to the usual activities, plus a 

summary of the Quilt Show. ALL 

committee chairpersons must have a 

WRITTEN REPORT and hand it to me!!! 

It then will go to the permanent 

records.  See you at the party.     

Anita 

 

REG. 
MEETINGS 

BOARD 
MEETINGS 

Community sew 

Sept. 8, 2012  Sept. 26 2012 
Oct. 20, 2012  Oct. 24, 2012 
Nov. 17, 2012 Nov. 11, 2012 Nov. 28, 2012 
Dec. 8, 2012   
Jan. 19, 2013 Jan. 13, 2013 Jan. 23, 2013 
Feb. 16, 2013  Feb. 20, 2013 
March 16, 2013 March 10 2013 March 20,2013 
April 20, 2013  April 24, 2013 
May 18, 2013 May 12, 2013 May 22, 2013 
June 15, 2013  June 19, 2013 
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The Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild is a non-

profit organization. The purpose of 

this organization shall be to preserve 

the tradition and the history of 

quiltmaking, as well as to foster 

awareness  and receptivity to create 

innovation in the art, to promote and 

sponsor interest and appreciation in 

all areas of quiltmaking among our 

members and the general public, and 

to promulgate friendship and the 

exchange of ideas. 

 

President   Anita Rowell 

Vice President  Marquita Rich 

Recording Sec.  Dagmar Yaddow 

Corresponding Sec.  Carol Bell 

Treasurer   Sarah Kessenich 

Parliamentarian  Joan Polakoff 

Committee Heads 

*Past President  Lesley Gray 

Community Service  Anita Rowell 

Historian   Leona Willis 

Hospitality   Marquita Rich 

Librarian   Mary McLaughlin 

*Membership   Gloria Frenza 

*Newsletter   Sharon Conlon 

*Program   Marquiya rich 

Publicity   Jackie Sittner 

*Quilt Show   Lynne Davidson 

Raffle Table   Regina Packard 

Web Master    

*Voting committee members 

 

     Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild 
Newsletter 

The newsletter is published monthly, 

except for July & August. The 

subscription fee is included in the annual 

$25 Guild membership dues. Articles are 

due the following Friday after the Guild 

meeting, and may be e-mailed. In an 

emergency, phoned in to the editor. All 

contributions are welcome. If you submit 

an article be sure you let me know when 

to change it or remove it.  

Thank You– Sharon Conlon    
 

MEMBERSHIP NOTES 
 

2011-2012 End of the Year Report 
 

140 members renewed their membership 

and 29 of these members are 75+ years of 

age and enjoy a free membership to the 

Guild. We gained 11 new members and our 

total membership at year's end is 151 

Congratulations to Carol Bell who won the 

Early Renewal raffle for a free 2012-2013 

membership.  

This is the last notice for our 2012-2013 

renewal.  If your name is highlighted on 

your mailing label this will be the last 

newsletter that you will receive.  Gloria 

will be collecting membership dues at the 

September 8th meeting.  Please include a 

renewal form that you can obtain from our 

website: www.wiltwyckquilters.org.   

 

FYI    FYI 

If you have any information “for the good of 

the Guild” you may e-mail Carol Bell, our 

corresponding secretary (wqguild@aol.com). 

Carol would also like to be notified of any 

member who is sick or in the hospital or a 

family member who has passed away.  

 

                         

http://www.wiltwyckquilters.org/
mailto:wqguild@aol.com
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as whether it was for a gift/occasion or any 

special technique used or names of unusual 

patterns.  Quilts will be insured following the 

guidelines for all quilts entered in the show.  

Quilts will be returned immediately after the 

turning on Sunday or at the next guild 

meeting.  If you have questions, please 

contact Pat Clark (clrkquilt@yahoo.com or 

297-3160 weekends or 7 – 9 PM weekdays) 

but I will be out of town 9/7 – 9/10. 

Thanks, Pat Clark 

QUILT SHOW BED TURNING 
 

The Bed Turning will be Sunday at 2:00 p.m. 

at the Quilt Show.  Tables will be laid out, the 

quilts will be all stacked, and the audience 

will be treated to a “mini-show” as the quilts 

are held up  and discussed.  But we need 

your quilts!  Any quilt will do – but you must 

have a label on it to identify the quilt, 

especially who owns it.  Any quilt you own 

that is begging to be taken out and shown is 

fair game – from the first quilt you ever made, 

to the one you are most proud of, to the one 

that means the most to you sentimentally.  

Sue Stepp will be accepting the quilts at the 

September 8 meeting.  Please   bring them in 

a plastic bag for safe transport.  Your name, 

the name of your quilt(s), and a piece of 

paper describing why this quilt is important 

to you, is required.  Please indicate maker, 

year made, current owner, reason quilt was 

made, any awards it garnered, anything that 

you want shared about your quilt(s).  Maybe it 

was your child’s most loved one and shows 

the wear and tear.  Maybe it was made by a 

relative long gone, whatever you want the 

audience to know about your quilt.  The 

quilts will be returned to you after the turning 

on Sunday or at the next Guild meeting if you 

are not present.  Each quilt will be insured at 

the same method/value as quilts being 

entered for the show. 

WILTWYCK CELEBRATES  
35 YEARS 

Did you know that the Wiltwyck Quilters 

Guild started in 1977 and was incorporated 

in 1978?  We celebrated our 25
th

 

anniversary on September 21, 2002. 

Today we’re having a party and a catered 

lunch to celebrate the guild’s 35
th

 

anniversary.  (If you haven’t yet responded 

with your $10 deposit check, please 

contact Shirley Swenson immediately at   

845-876-2556 or 

skswenson@frontiernet.net.) 

Eight of the original founding members of 

the guild will join us for the celebration and 

share some of their quilts and stories about 

their quilting journey.  Hilde Pleva will be 

the featured guest speaker.  We’ll also have 

some historical displays and a surprise for 

each attendee to commemorate this special 

day.  

We’ll start the day with an abbreviated 

business meeting, including limited 

activities.  There will be a Block of the 

Month raffle and Show ‘n’ Tell, but NO 

Freebie table, no raffle table, no Fat Quarter 

raffle, and no library this month.  All normal 

activities will resume next month.   

 

Quilt Drop off for Quilt 

Turning at Show 

We will have an old fashioned ‘Quilt Turning’ 

occurring at the show on Sunday at 2:00PM.  

Usually quilts are stacked on top of a bed (or 

set of tables) then removed one at a time 

while being discussed.  If you have a quilt and 

would be willing to have it as part of the Quilt 

Turning, please bring it to the September 

Meeting and give it to Sue Stepp who will be 

collecting them all for me.  Please make sure 

that your name is on the quilt – if not on the 

label, please safety pin it on the quilt.  Also 

please turn in a sheet of paper with additional 

helpful information including the name of the 

top maker, the quilter if different, and the 

year made.  Include any other interesting 

information to share with the audience such 

as whether it was for a gift/occasion or any 
 

mailto:clrkquilt@yahoo.com
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      QUILTS IN THE VALLEY 

*** 2012 QUILT SHOW NEWS*** 
 

 

PROGRAM NEWS 
Fall - WINTER 2012 Calendar 

 

September 8 (one week early) Wiltwyck’s 

35th Anniversary Celebration!!!!! 

October 6 and 7 (Friday & Saturday) 

Wiltwyck Quilt Show at Rondout Valley 

Middle School, Accord 

October 20 – Recap of Quilt Show by 

committee heads 

November 17 – Quilt historian and doll 

collector, Barb Garrett 

December 8 – Holiday Party 

 

 
 

BLOCKS OF THE MONTH 
 

 

Won by Linda Golden & Jackie Sittner 

            

 
COMMUNITY SEW 

Don’t forget that Guild members meet at 

the Elks Lodge on Hurley Avenue in 

Kingston, NY, the Wednesday after a Guild 

meeting at 9:00 a.m. We hope to see you 

there.  

 
New Program Chair 

 
Marquita Rich has graciously volunteered 

to be our new program chair, beginning in 

September.  Thank you, Marquita!  Please 

continue to provide your support and 

ideas.  Let her know if you’re willing to 

help unofficially or be a co-chair. 

 2012 QUILT SHOW COMMITTEE 
CHAIRS 

  

Quilt Show Chair – Lynne Davidson 

Admissions/Door Prizes - Anita Rowell 

Challenge Block/Display - Peggy Cahill,  Mary               

McLaughlin 

Decorations - ???                                    

Demonstrations - Barbara Repko, Peggy Cahill 

Fabric Raffle Basket - Liz Edgar 

Food Concession – Darlene Breitenstein 

Group/Tour - Gloria Frenza 

Guild Boutique - Sam Conlon, Pat Williams 

Insurance/Ribbons - Pat Clark 

Judging - Dagmar Yaddow 

Membership - Gloria Frenza 

Program – Janet Iatridis  

Publicity – Lesley Gray, Lynne Davidson 

Raffle Quilt Creation -  Lesley Gray, Debbie 

Martin 

Baskets – Regina Packard 

Raffle Quilt Machine Quilted -  Marquita Rich 

Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales - Doreen Sangaline, 

Judy Turco 

Quilt Check In - Dagmar Yaddow 

Quilt Show Registration - Lois Long 

Road Signage – Vicki Lienau 

Quilt Labels – Debbie Martin 

Quilt Show Setup/Hanging - Joyce Luby, Mary 

McLaughlin, Connie Brewer 

Quilt Show Take Down - Carol Kocis 

Treasurer -  Sarah Kessenich 

Vendors - Julie Mainieri 

Wearable’s - Mary McLaughlin 

White Glove - Shirley Swenson, Adele Rose,       

Vesta Lawless 

Doll Exhibit – Denise Giardullo & Lexi Langley 

 

Any questions or thoughts please e-mail me. 

Lynne     
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Things with Wings Quilt Show 

 

Visit the New England Air Museum, located 

at Bradley International Airport in Windsor 

Locks, Connecticut (midway between 

Hartford, CT, and Springfield, MA, from 

September 17 through September 23, 2012, 

10:00 a.m. to 5:00 pm, to see a spectacular 

collection of quilts among their beautiful 

collection of aircraft.  See 30 World War II 

quilts on display, a "Things With Wings" 

special exhibit, plus 200 quilts in the main 

exhibit. Guest lecturers include author 

Marie Bostwick on Saturday, September 22, 

and quilter Sue Reich on Sunday, 

September 23, in addition to vendors on 

Saturday and Sunday.  For more information 

or to enter a quilt, contact Jackie Kunkel at 

cantonvillagequiltworks@comcast. net or 

visit www.cvquiltworks.com or 

www.neam.org. 

                  

 

 

HARVEST OF QUILTS XI 

QUILT SHOW 

Saturday and Sunday September 19 & 20 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pine bush High School 

155 State Rt.302 Pine Bush NY 

Guest speakers, vendors, boutique 

door prizes and more 

 

Hooray! 

 We have a fine speaker and teacher for 

the November meeting.  Her name is 

Barb Garrett.  The lecture which will be 

after the meeting on November 17, 

entitled  " With a Mother's Love: The 

History of Quiltmaking.  

 Along with approximately 130 historic 

reproduction doll quilts to illustrate. 

 

There will be two workshops offered at 

a nominal price.  They are doll quilts 

and also miniatures. 

 

1. Friday November 16,  9am – 2 pm 

(5hrs) Star Quilt 15" x 19 3/4"  at Grace 

Church 

 

2. Saturday November 17, (after the 

meeting)  12pm-4pm  (4hrs)  Lily 

miniature doll quilt, 18 1/2" sq. 

There will be a sign up sheet and 

pictures of each quilt at the September 

meeting (which is also the 35th 

Anniversary Luncheon).  This will be a 

fine opportunity, for quilting fun so do 

not miss it.  I am sure the workshops 

will fill up fast.  I will also have the cost 

of the workshop at that time. 

 

Sew you know, 

Marquita 

 

 

http://www.cvquiltworks.com/
http://www.neam.org/
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  2012 MYSTERY QUILT 
 

The time has come again to gather your 

supplies and go in search of an elusive 

quilt. What cutting and sewing will need 

to be done? What colors will it be?  How 

will it ultimately look? We will follow the 

five clues each month starting in 

November and display the results of our 

efforts in June. 

Considered an easy quilt, the size will be 

50 x 60 without borders. Not scrappy this 

time, however largest piece is a one-yard. 

See Lesley to sign up in September or 

October.  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

SWAP A BLOCK 
 

Using Civil War reproduction fabrics-a 

light tone or shirting print and a 

contrasting color, create a 6 ½” 

unfinished Double 4 Patch to exchange 

each month with the others in your group. 

This is not like previous sampler swaps.  

 

The way it works, if there are 10 people in 

the group each person would make 10 

blocks, keep one and bring the other 9 to 

the next meeting to give to the other   

 

members of the group. Be sure your 

name is pinned to the block. There is no 

color specification just the theme of Civil 

War fabric. The same color does not 

have to be used for all the blocks each 

month. EX: If you have enough fabric to 

make 4 blocks, the remaining 6 can be a 

different color. June would be the last 

month to exchange and everyone should 

have a wonderful pile of 6 ½” blocks to 

create a very scrappy quilt. 

 

See Lesley to sign up in Sept. Groups 

will be published in Oct. newsletter 

depending on how many sign up.  

 

 

 

QUILT SHOW NEWS 

Lynn is currently out of the country. As 

soon as she returns she will have an 

update for everyone. 

 

 

GUILD BOUTIQUE 

Remember to have a handmade item for 

the boutique. It can be sewn, knitted, 

crocheted, or anything as long as it is 

handmade. A couple of items or more are 

greatly appreciated. 
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WILTWYCK QUILTER’S GUILD 

SEPTEMBER 2012 RAFFLE BLOCK 

COUNTRY LANES 

Peggy Cahill  845-331-2742         Mary Mc Laughlin  845-336-5523 

We will make a traditional scrappy 10” pieced block remonstrant of 

the Irish Chain. 

PLEASE READ ALL INSTRUCTIONS BEFORE BEGINNING THE 

BLOCK.  

MAKE A PRACTICE BLOCK FIRST. 

Fabrics:  

Creamy muslin (not white) – eight 21/2”x21/2” and four 21/2”X41/2”                                                                                          

Assorted darks – nine 21/2”x21/2” 

Sewing – all seams are ¼” 

Make four 4-patches using muslin and dark squares. Sew a dark to a 

light square and finger press toward the dark. Sew two pairs 

together, with darks in opposite corners. Press the 4-patch seam to 

one side. Check the size – it should be 41/2”. 

" Sew a 21/2”x41/2” rectangle between pairs of 4-patches, as 

shown, to make the sides. Press toward the strip. Make two 

of these. 

" Sew the remaining dark square between the last two the last 

two rectangles for the center strip. Finger press away from 

the square. 

" Join the two sides to the center strip. Press toward the 

center square. 

 

The completed block measures 101/2”.  

Sign your name on a seam allowance.  

 

  

,
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WILTWYCK QUILTER’S GUILD 

PO BOX 

KINGSTON NY 12402 


